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This Month:

November 13th Mtg.
Wear name tagsxx

Return Library booksxx

November 21st Deadline  

Newsletter articles due for 
December edition 

November 20th Board Mtg.
at Maravilla (in the craft 
room)

Harvest of Colors Raffle Prizes
The winners were:

Ingrid Steele  
Baby Lock Sewing Machine, donated by 
Mr. Baron of Baron’s Fabrics  

Jerry Yearego 
The Santa Barbara Quilting Retreat Bas-
ket, donated by Cathe Hedrick 

Norah McMeeking  
The Basket Extravaganza for Quilters 

A Big Thanks to all the vendors who 
made our raffle such a success.

We had wonderful participation by our 
local vendors, Baron’s sewing machine 
was a great draw, and the bright red bas-

ket from the SB Quilting Retreat couldn’t 
be missed as people passed by the table.  
Grant House donated so many rulers for 
the Guild raffle basket it took on a life of 
it’s own with points sticking out every-
where!  Craft Essentials added fabric, the 
Treasure Hunt a book to help with using 
the fabric, and Quilt Ventura a bendable 
light to illuminate the sewing process!  
In addition, thanks to Sue Kadner for all 
the letter writing to vendors across the 
U.S. who sent so many wonderful items 
which ended up in the basket.  And 
finally, a round of applause to all the 
volunteers who sold the tickets, collected 
the money, and smiled every time some-
one came up with a $20 bill and asked 
for 1 ticket!

Coast Lines
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On the 13th we will have a lecture by Lyn Mann entitled "When Life Gives you 
Scraps."  You guessed it...it's about scrap quilts with emphasis on color, value and 
texture.  She's driving in from So. Calif. and promises to bring many quilts to share 
with us.  She has been featured in many books, magazines and has been featured on 
the TV show Simply Quilts in 2002.  Check out her website at:  www.quiltsbylyn.
com.  The next day her workshop will be "No Such Thing As An Ugly Fabric."  We 
will learn how to make any fabric great depending on what we put with it.  For this 
workshop bring squares of ugly or hard to use fabric to share and also a large variety 
of scraps and fabric.  Please see the Supply List when you sign up for her workshop.

November Program

Boutique Report 
Our sales of 532 items/sets to about 220 customers was $6,353.25 of which $1,609.19 goes to 
the Guild.  A hearty THANK YOU to the 27 participants:  the Loose Threads for the tote bags, 
Susan West, Marilyn Kisch and Liz Turner  for your boutique donations and to all who bought 
our handmade goods.

Marilyn Osgood 
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2008-2009

Kitty Maxwell 
219 Constance Lane 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
kitty16@cox.net

Cheryl Johnson 
280 Santa Barbara Shores Drive 
Goleta, CA 93117

Jane DeSelm 
619 Camino Campana 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
djdeselm@cox.net

Karen Homan 
6845 Shepard Mesa 
Carpinteria, CA 93103

Susan Reinart 
182 Park Circle 
Goleta, CA 93117 
sreinhart@cox.net

Welcome New &  
Returning Members: 

The Board is searching for all items 
belonging to the guild. If you have 
been storing guild property (ie, quilt 
stands, photo albums, show hardware), 
please contact the inventory commit-
tee. Even if the item is something you 
use each month (ie, Opportunity Quilt 
quilt stand), please let us know that 
you have it.

This new ad hoc committee of two has 
been tasked with locating, tagging, 

documenting, tracking and storing all 
guild inventory. Please contact them by 
December so that they can prepare for 
a year-end inventory of Guild property.

Barbara MacCallum 
maccallum@cox.net	

Edaleee Keehn 
keehnronald2@msn.com

What's in Your Garage?

Do You EQ?
I would like to get together with quilters interested in learning how to become “power 
users” of this exciting software. If you have EQ and just don’t know where to start, let’s 
learn together. OR, if you are already familiar with EQ and are interested in sharing your 
knowledge, call me! 

 Darilyn Kisch  dkisch@att.net  

President:   
Darilyn Kisch

VP Current Programs:   
Dee Johnson 

VP Future Programs:   
Cathe Hedrick 

VP Workshops:   
Suzy Pelovsky 

Recording Secretary:   
Kathy Draine

Corresponding Secretary:   
Barbara MacCallum & 
Jean MacMillan

Treasurer:   
Naomi Hicks 

Parliamentarian:   
Edalee Keehn

Public Relations: 
Diana Hamilton

Block of the Month:   
Loose Threads

Challenge:   
Kathy Rose 

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer 

Coast Lines Editor:  
Juli Shulem 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips 

Community Projects:   
Lou Ann Smith

Door Prizes:   
Sue Kadner &  
Chris Allen

Historian/Photographer  
Doris Gilman &  
Carol Boyce

Librarians:   
Heather Georgakis &  
Kathy Laabs 

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  
Jean Faison 

Opp. Quilt Ticket Sales:  
Rochelle Schneider

Refreshments:   
Liz Turner

Satellite Groups:   
Liz Turner 

Webmaster:   
Lou Ann Smith

Welcome Committee:  
Diane Moore &  
Sharon Tangel 

Outreach:  
Betty Kelley 

Opportunity Quilt:   
Ticket Sales: Sew Whats 
(Betty Kelley)  
Quilt Provider: Joann  
Conklin 
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From Darilyn’s Desk:
While there is no doubt that many individuals deserve a huge thanks for 
producing a great quilt show this year, I would also like to acknowledge all of 
you –  members who submitted your incredible quilts for display. The variety 
of colors, styles, and techniques along with the beautiful workmanship proved 
once again to all that we are very fortunate to have such enormous talent and 
creativity within our guild. Throughout the show, I heard nothing but praise 
from those in attendance. You should all be so proud! I know I am and I can 
hardly wait to see what you come up with in 2010.

On another note, are you aware that we have 21 new members since July? Try 
as I might, there just doesn’t seem to be enough time during the hustle and 
bustle of our monthly meetings to talk with each new member – let alone get 
to know them! Therefore, I have invited these new members to a Welcome Cof-
fee – a chance for me to meet each of them and for them to meet each other, to 
ask questions, and learn about our guild’s history, current activities, and future 
goals. 

I also would like to invite and encourage all members to help me welcome 
these newcomers and spend a couple of hours talking about our favorite sub-
ject – quilting. Join me for an old-fashion chat. Very casual, no agenda, no test. 
The door is open, the coffee pot is on, and the fireplace is lit (but only if it gets 
below 70 degrees!).

There are two opportunities to participate – hopefully one will match your 
schedule:

Wednesday Evening, Nov 12th, 7pm or•	

Thursday Morning, Nov 10th, 10am•	

Please RSVP. (I’d like to be sure to brew enough coffee for everyone). 

Darilyn Kisch 
7335 Greensboro St., Goleta 
dkisch@att.net

Until then, let’s go sew! 
Darilyn 

Future Programs 
December 
In December we will not have a speaker or a 
workshop.  But...it's promised to be fun.

January  
In January 2009 Sue Rasmussen's lecture, 
Desperate Housewife's Quilt Journey sounds 
very interesting with her workshop, "Land-
scapes - Machine Pieced."  Her classes teach 
participants to stretch beyond traditional 
confinements.  She will be showing us many 
of her quilts.

February 
For our February meeting Anita Luvera May-
er will be our speaker entitled I Don't Do Guilt 
Anymore.  She'll include philosophy, encour-
agement, humor and a practical approach to 
find more time to be creative.

Organizing Tip of the Month: 
from Juli Shulem, Professional Organizer

Bobbins can make a total mess of your thread 
drawer, but that doesn’t have to be the case.  
If you haven’t discovered “Bobbin Savers,” do 
check them out!  You can see them at Superior 
Threads website, (http://www.superiorthreads.
com/category/41) but can also find them at 
many fabric stores.  The rubber ring holds up 
to 20 bobbins and keeps them not only in one 
place and easy to see, but keeps the threads 
from unraveling all over the place.  It is also 
lightweight and portable, so you can keep 
collections together on different rings – they 
come in several colors too.  

In Memoriam 
Suzy Cox Carter, who passed away September 22, 2008, was a long-time 
member of Coastal Quilters. She was active in both the “Cotton Club” 
and the “Straight and Narrow” satellite groups. It was through Suzy’s 
connection that the guild was able to meet at Samarkand for so many 
years. She was a kind and compassionate lady who was always willing to 
volunteer and she will be greatly missed by those who knew her. In lieu 
of flowers, the family asks that donations be made to Breast Cancer Ac-
tion, 55 New Montgomery St. #323, San Francisco, CA, 94105.
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The show is over and everyone can sit back and rest on their laurels.  It was a beautiful show, thanks to the efforts of 
many, many people who spent countless hours over the past 18 months to make it all come together.

I am especially grateful to the team of volunteers who did a fantastic job the day of the quilt judging.  One of our 
judges described our crew of eager, efficient aides as “a marvel of choreography in motion.”  And I agree!  Thanks to 
the following people, the judging went smoothly and efficiently:

Quilt Show Judging Wrap-Up

Mary Norton 
Betty Shumaker 
Diana Iler 
Nancy Miller 
Barbara Postma 
Barbara Aspen 

Lynette Lishman 
Darilyn Kisch 
Lou Ann Smith 
Judy Stanton 
Carol Hart 
Cynthia Manzer 

Suzy Pelovsky 
Jean MacMillan 
Linda Cassirer 
Carolyn Rory 
Ky Easton 
Jean Faison 

Laura Nana 
Juli Shulem 
Linda Boynton de  
Sepulveda

Judges:  Shirley Bertolino & Judy De Boer

Juli, Lynette and Darilyn provided outstanding computer assistance and produced professional comment sheets. 
Our judges were most impressed with how well everyone worked together.  I know everyone worked hard, had fun, 
and learned a great deal.

Thanks also to Darilyn and all of the quilt collectors for getting the 58 quilts to the judging site on time.

The greatest appreciation goes to the quilters who submitted their awesome quilts for judging.  You may have noted 
that some of the categories were combined for judging purposes.  See the list in this newsletter of the winners of the 
beautiful ribbons in the nine different categories.

A total of 36 ribbons were awarded which means 62% of the quilts submitted for judging took home a ribbon.  Our 
judges made a point that having quilts judged elevates the quality of quilts in a show and the overall show.  During 
the quilt show, the judges, and myself, observed many beautiful quilts that were not submitted for judging. Hope-
fully, in our next member showcase, more of you will submit your beautiful work to be judged.  Thank you all again. 

Pat Masterson, Judging Chairperson
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Best of Show

Ranell Hansen Wild Women

Best Use of Color

Kathryn Draine Blooming Nine Patch

Judges’ Choice

Kristin Otte Made in Santa Barbara

Paula Whited Circles

Large Traditional – Pieced 
Self Quilted

1st Place Marty Frolli Kiku

2nd Place Maryann Hug-
gins

Genia’s Bow-dacious

3rd Place Lou Ann Smith Japanese Waves

Large Traditional – Pieced  
Commercially Quilted

1st Place Kathryn Draine Blooming Nine Patch

2nd Place Kathy Rose Pyramid Pazzazz

3rd Place Isabel Downs Nothing is All Black …

HM Rochelle Sch-
neider

Singin’ the Blues

Large Traditional – Appliqué/Mixed 
Self Quilted

1st Place None awarded

2nd Place Paul Sinicrope Animal Grove

3rd Place Linda Boynton 
de Sepulveda

Neverending Hope

HM Barbara Kuhn Night Sky Butterflies

Large Traditional – Appliqué/Mixed  
Commercially Quilted

1st Place None awarded

2nd Place Kathryn Draine Christmas Lights for Mom

3rd Place Marjorie Hall Christmas Cactus

HM Ingrid Bergere Golden Leaves

Small Traditional – Pieced

1st Place Amaryllis Bridges Under Santa Barbara 
Skies

2nd Place Marty Frolli Midori

3rd Place Nancy Miller Cosmati Sunburst

HM Pat Masterson Asian Beauties

Small Traditional – Appliquéd/Mixed

1st Place Judy Stanton Second Time Around

2nd Place Jane Manasse You Are My Sunshine

3rd Place Carol Hart	 Holiday Sampler

HM Karen Pickford Maui Lea Plumeria

Small Pictorial - Mixed

1st Place Pat Masterson Memoirs of a Geisha

2nd Place Ranell Hansen	 Tod’s Fish House

3rd Place Jeanne Surber Pro-Giant Player	

HM Jeanne Surber Raven’s Gift

Small Art - Pieced

1st Place Ing Welker A Butterfly of My Own

2nd Place Paula Whited Circles	

3rd Place Susan West Interbedded Horizons

Small Art/Innovative - Mixed

1st Place Judy Rys Go With the Flow

2nd Place Sandy Wilmot 49 Years for the Snake …

3rd Place Linda Estrada Sashiko Santa Barbara

HM Isabel Downs Tidepool Souvenirs

 

Harvest  of Colors Ribbon Winners
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Birthdays! 
Well, we had a few glitches getting 
this database to produce for us, but we 
should have all the birthdays noted now 
and we went back a couple of months 
to honor all those who were omitted by 
accident.   

Happy Birthday  to one and all!

November 
Bonnie J.	 Epperson	 Nov. 1 
Amber Lishman		  Nov. 2 
Karen Kawaguchi		  Nov. 3 
Judy Freeman		  Nov. 5 
Belinda Salazar		  Nov. 6 
Bobbi Tacoma		  Nov. 7 
Jean Hansen		  Nov. 8 
Wanda Livernois		  Nov. 9 
Barbara MacCallum	 Nov. 12 
Ruth Campbell		  Nov. 14 
Ruth Wilson		  Nov. 14 
Priscilla Jacobs		  Nov. 18 
Nedra Ireland		  Nov. 20 
Nina La Voy		  Nov. 20 
Sharon Tangel		  Nov. 23 
Carolyn Rory		  Nov. 26 

Sherry Lafler		  Nov. 28 

Margaret Siadal		  Nov. 29

October 
Lynette Lishman		  Oct. 2 
Maren Johnston	   	 Oct. 5 
Donna Butera   		  Oct. 6    
Charity Gourley        	 Oct. 6    
Jeanne Surber 	     	 Oct. 6 
Marilyn Kisch 		  Oct. 7 
Patricia Shewczyk  	 Oct. 7 
Bonnie Barber		  Oct. 8	  
Jean Phillips	     	 Oct. 9 
Judy Rys 		  Oct. 9		
Jenny Pauletto	     	 Oct. 10 
Mary Deweese		  Oct. 13 
Roberta Goldenbee 	 Oct. 15 
Christine Allen	     	 Oct. 16 
Toni Percival		  Oct. 19 
Nancy Mondok		  Oct. 22 
Arla Wardell 		  Oct. 23 
Joann Laabs		  Oct. 25 
Sue  Dixon		  Oct. 25 
Diane  Eardley 		  Oct. 25 
Evelyn Gorrindo		  Oct. 25 
Sandy  Hess 		  Oct. 25 

Kathy  Laabs 		  Oct. 25 
Nola Ferguson		  Oct 26 
Zoë Primrose	     	 Oct. 29

September 
Joyce Antrim-Sos		  Sep. 1 
Charlene Garfinkle	 Sep. 1 
Janis Meloy		  Sep. 2 
Jan Beckert		  Sep. 4 
Jane Malmgren		  Sep. 4 
Rochelle Schneider	 Sep. 4 
Kimberley Wolfert		 Sep. 4 
Doris Gilman		  Sep. 5 
Eileen Tufenkian		  Sep. 7 
Dorothy Oksner		  Sep. 8 
Candace Burton		  Sep. 15 
JoAnn Dovgin		  Sep. 23 
Amy Johnson		  Sep. 23 
Adela Laband		  Sep. 23 
Peter Glatz		  Sep. 27 
Cynthia Manzer		  Sep. 27 
Mary Weaver		  Sep. 27 
Ing Welker		  Sep. 27 
Marie Butcher		  Sep. 29 
Blanche Sprague		  Sep. 29 
Nancy Snyder		  Sep. 30 

Community Quilts
This year we offer you the opportunity to make a quilt 
for a child with cancer for The Teddy Bear Cancer Foun-
dation.  The mission of the Teddy Bear Cancer Founda-
tion is to ensure that children with cancer receive the 
undivided comfort of their parents during the treatment 
and recovery process. You can give the gift of comfort 
and encouragement to someone that will appreciate all 
the support you can offer.  We are accepting all sizes of 
quilts, so it doesn’t have to take a long time to create a 
special gift.

We have a wide variety of quilt kits available every 
month at our Community Quilts table.  Several quilt 
kits have already been snapped up, but there are plenty 
of others waiting for you.  We are confident the array of 
choices will inspire you to make the most of your quilt 
making talents. If you have plenty of fabric, but just 
need a good project, we have one for you and batting 
if you need it.  If you would benefit from a pattern, we 
have a variety of patterns across different sizes for you 
to choose from; including the pattern for the sample 

“Backyard Treehouse Quilt” that Jeanne Surber made 
and demonstrated in September.  Please drop by the 
Community Quilts table at our monthly meeting and see 
what we have to offer.  Our goal is to inspire and en-
courage you to contribute to this worthwhile cause.

Nancy King is again offering her quilting services for 
Community Quilts for a nominal charge of $45.00. She 
will quilt an edge to edge design that she determines ap-
propriate for the quilt. Please feel free to contact her at:   
Nancy King, znancy@rain.org: 687-2063.  

Please read more about the project and our guidelines 
on our website at: http://www.coastalquilters.org/com-
munity_quilts.html.  We look forward to seeing your 
beautiful quilts in the months to come.

For questions or comments please contact:

Lou Ann Smith • louannsmith6@hotmail.com 
Jeanne Surber • jbs@surber.sbcoxmail.com
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American Quilts: Two Hundred Years of Tradition  
Sept. 20th – March 15th, 2009

Bowers Museum 

2002 N. Main St., Santa Ana, CA 92706

Approximately 30 quilts from the Bowers Museum collection will 
be on exhibit, many for the first time, in the first exhibition fo-
cused on this important collection of American quilts dating from 
the 18th -20th centuries. A variety of techniques and styles will be 
displayed including fine examples of Crazy Quilts, pieced together 
with elaborate materials, an unusual Jacobean quilted bedcover 
depicting a Tree of Life made in 1776, a child’s quilt created from 
tobacco flannels which were given as premiums with the purchase 
of cigarettes in the early 20th century, a late 19th century quilt 
made in Indiana with the insignias of  Grand Army of the Republic 
regiments from the Spanish American War, and two quilts com-
posed of the fragments of opera star Madame Schumann – Heink’s 
dresses worn during her performances.  

More info: 714.567.3600 
http://www.bowers.org/explore/exhibitions.jsp

High County Quilters Guild
November 14 – 15, 2008
Admission is $5.00/$7.00 for both days

Larry Chimbole Cultural Center
38350 Sierra Hwy., Palmdale, California 93551

High Country Quilters Guild is sponsoring a Quilt show on Novem-
ber 14th and 15th 2008. November 14th the hours are 12pm to 
6pm. The hours of November 15th is from 10am to 6pm. We will 
have vendors, mini-quilt auction, basket bonanza, and opportu-
nity quilt drawing. Our feature quilter is Cheryl Johnson. Strollers 
on Friday only. Free Parking. 

Contact person is Wendy Fullmer at (661) 533-0140.
Email Contact: tpandvjbrown@dslextreme.com
Website: quilt show

Almond Country Quilt Guild 
Holiday Charity Auction  
November 22nd, 6:00-9:00pm

Trinity Lutheran Church
940 Creston Road, Paso Robles

Please join us to find beautiful hand made quilts and quilt related 
items for gifts or yourself and help several charities in the process.

Email Contact: webkeeper@almondcountryquilters.org
Website: http://www.almondcountryquilters.org/

Pine Needles Quilt Guild Holiday Home Tour 
Saturday, Dec. 6, 2008 - 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Advance tickets: $12.00 – available after Nov. 1 
Day of tour: $15.00

15th ANNUAL WRIGHTWOOD HOLIDAY HOME TOUR AND BOU-
TIQUE SPONSORED BY PINE NEEDLES QUILT GUILD AND WRIGHT-
WOOD FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY – 

More info: 760 249-5753; Tickets are available at boutique and 
homes, or by mail; send SASE to: 

Pine Needles Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 2800 Wrightwood, CA, 92397-2800 

Village Quilters: Shelley Swanland
"Cathedral Windows and More" trunk show and lecture.  
January 10th, 2009 

Shelley Swanland workshop "Machine Stitched Cathedral Win-
dows: Exploring the Basics". Work through the entire process while 
creating a small wall hanging.

Email Contact: aakeskey@cox.net
Website: scrippsvillagequilters.com

Road to California Quilter’s Conference
January 15-18th, 2009

Ontario Convention Center
Ontario, CA

100 classes/lectures over $25,000 in prize money over 160 ven-
dors. For more information:  www.road2ca.com

Valley Quilters 29th Annual Quilt Show 
February 13 & 14th, 2009
10am-4pm, Admission $6

Valley Wide Recreation Center
San Jacinto, CA

More info: 951-927-9739; Email: sewbetty3@roadrunner.com

South Bay Quilter’s Guild Annual Quilt Show
February 22 & 23, 2009 
Saturday 10-5, Sunday 10-4

Torrance Cultural Arts Center
Torrance, CA

More Info.: quiltshow@southbayquiltersguild.org
Website: southbayquiltersguild.org

Events Around California
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Lucky October Door Prize Winners 
Gretchen Beckert Naomi Hicks

Cathe Hedrick Betty Kelley

Congratulations to all, and thanks to all who buy tickets and the 
wonderful vendors who participate to help generate income for 

the CQG.

Sue Kadner & Chris Allen 
Door Prize Co-Chairs 

A Big Thank You to Our Donors! 

Vendors who donated items for the October prizes:

Craft Essentials •	
Creation Station •	
Grant House•	
Clover Needlecraft, Inc•	
Monica’s Quilts and Beads Creations, Palm Desert, •	
CA (www.monicasquiltandbead.com)
Piecemakers Country Store, Costa Mesa, CA •	
(www.piecemakers.com)
Rusty Crow Quilt Shop (www.rustycrow.com)•	
Sulky of America•	
Anonymous Guild Members•	

Block of the Month for December
In case you weren’t at the last meeting, and definitely in 
the event that you won’t be at the December meeting, 
here’s the scoop on the BLOCK OF THE MONTH for 
December.  The Loose Threads satellite group, current 
sponsors of the Block of the Month, are in the process of 
selecting a national charity that is soliciting individual 
blocks. It is our goal to have EVERY member of the 
Guild provide a block for this special holiday donation.  

Now, here’s the tricky part:  It can be ANY color,  ANY 
size,  ANY pattern.  There are no restrictions and no 
requirements.  I know that’s hard, but I know you can 
pull it off if you really try.  We have somewhere around 
250 members in the Guild right now–wouldn’t it be 
wonderful if we got 250 blocks?   What a great donation 
that would be, and what a cool thing to lift our holiday 
spirits!

Consider that block you made for a class or a workshop 
and never used…or that bunch of blocks where you 
tried a new pattern and you didn’t like it… or the extra 
block or two you made “just in case” you made a boo-
boo in your piecing….   I’ll just bet you all have a ren-
egade block or two somewhere in your stash and what a 
perfect way to get rid of them!  And, yes, if you want to 
donate more than one, we’ll be happy to take them off 
your hands.  

We will collect the blocks at the December meeting, (or 
at the November meeting, if you’re excited about getting 
it out of your stash), or if you won’t be at the meetings, 
call any of the Loose Threads and we will come and get 
it.  

Susan Carty 
susan@carty.com
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Juli Shulem, Newsletter Editor, 713 Cathedral Pointe Lane, Santa Barbara, CA 93111 or email jshulem@aol.com.

Antique Quilt Dating Guide— By 
Style 
Written by Kimberly Wulfert 
www.antiquequiltdatingguides.com 
805.649.1821

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints 
and flannels all priced at $5 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
5152-A Hollister Avenue 
(Magnolia Shopping Center) 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
www.granthousesewingmachines.
com/ 
805.967.3680

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Professional Organizer Juli Shulem 
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room 
better, or perhaps other places as 
well?  24 yrs. experience organizing 
spaces and people.  For a complete list 
of services check my website:  www.
julishulem.com.   
964-2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura. CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.
com 
805.899.3947

The Sewing Parlour  
1333 De La Vina Street; Suite A 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.thesewingparlour.com 
805-899-0058

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 

Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
(805) 746-0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, educational 
and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to educate its mem-
bers about the history and preservation of the art form of quilting and its 
related topics; to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church, 4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
November 13th, 2008 7:00 p.m. 

Next Month’s Meeting 
December 11th, 2008 7:00 p.m. 

Please carpool, parking is somewhat 
limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 21st of November for the December issue.
Send articles to the editor: Juli Shulem, 713 Cathedral Pointe Lane, Santa Barbara, CA 93111
jshulem@aol.com


